RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF ABERDEEN NO. 373

Public Hearing
Held on May 9%, 2024 at the Municipal Office, located at 5
Abedleern

101 Industrial Drive, in the Town of Aberdeen
No. 373

The Reeve Martin Bettker called the public hearing to order at 10:00 a.m.

Present: Reeve Martin Bettker, Councilors Mark Schaffel, Kevin Kirk, Paul Martens, Jim Korpan
and the C.A.O. Bridgette Shwytky

Ratepayers Present: Darcy Tomolak

The purpose of the public hearing was to hear concerns/objections/representations regarding the
discretionary use application submitted by Circle Lazy J Cattle Inc. for an Intensive Livestock
Operation under Bylaw No. 2007-05, known as the Zoning Bylaw of the Rural Municipality of
Aberdeen No. 373.

Reeve Martin Bettker chaired the hearing, introduced council and staff and then instructed those
attending of the procedure that the hearing would follow.

Reeve Bettker read the discretionary use application and the public notice for the proposed use.

Written Submissions:

Agnes Peters- Have no concerns

Blaine & Darcy Tomolak- Have concerns- 1. Odor from manure pile & manure spread on a
consistent schedule. 2. Rodents and predators.3. what limits for expansion are in place? If a
management plan is in place, there are no concerns.

Lawrence Dyck- Have no concerns

Paul & Carl Martens- Have no concerns

Regan & John Crocker- Have Concerns- 1. Waste/manure uses and disposal — smell. 2. Increase
traffic on Edenburg Road & heavy trucks/semis for egg transport. — bus route— road maintenance
would need to be increased for heavy traffic.

Robert Macpherson- Have no concerns

Verbal presentations:
Darcy Tomolak- Mrs. Tomolak’s concerns were primarily with the potential smell and had

questions regarding the procedures for future growth.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:19 a.m.




